
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Nicholas Church of England School 

West Tanfield, Ripon 

HG4 5JN 

Tel: 01677 470329 
admin@west-tanfield.n-yorks.sch.uk 

   
  
  
  
  
  

  
  
  

19th July 2019 

A last note from Mrs Peacock 
The last week of the academic year has been 

amazing. I enjoyed a trip to Fountains Abbey 

with the all of the children - we had a fabulous 

time. On Thursday I went with Y5/6 to the 

Rose ‘pop up’ Theatre in York to see ‘Twelfth 

Night’ – we had a ball! I can’t believe that the 

last six years have passed so quickly- but they 

have! We have been on a great journey 

together and  as I leave my post as your head 

teacher I have happy memories to treasure. 

Thank you all for the generous gifts you have 

given me; I am looking forward to enjoying 

them in my retirement. I will never forget you; 

you have been an enormous part of my life. I 

wish you well for the future and I know Mrs 

Taylor will continue the journey and lead you 

to further success. 

 

Millie 
 

FUN AT FOUNTAINS 

It was lovely for all the children to spend the 

day together at Fountains Abbey on Tuesday - 

a real end of year treat!  It was a lovely warm 

day and the children really enjoyed exploring 

the great outdoors.  During the morning, 

Panther Class learned what life was like for 

the monks who once lived at the abbey, whilst 

the children in Tigers went pond-dipping.  

There was plenty of time to enjoy the 

beautiful grounds, have a picnic lunch and play 

in the children’s playground too.  Many thanks 

to the Friends PTA group and all who have 

supported their events this year.  Some of the 

money raised went to funding this day out 

including an ice cream for each child which 

meant that there was no charge for parents. 
   

 

 

 

 

Jane 
 

 

Ayrton 
 

 

Ellie 
 

 

Theo 
 

 

Paul 
 

Good luck to all our Y6 

Leavers 

2019 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coming up this term… 
Friday 19th July 

1pm Leavers’ Service @ St Nicholas Church 

2pm Break up for the summer holidays 

Monday 22nd July 

INSET DAY for staff 

Monday 2nd September 

INSET Day for staff 

Tuesday 3rd September 

School re-opens 

 

 

 
 

 

Wishing everyone a lovely summer break! 

ROSE THEATRE 
On Thursday the Y5/6 went to see a live production of 

Twelfth Night by Shakespeare at the Rose Theatre in 

York.   We found it really entertaining and it was quite 

funny too!  We thought some of the Shakespeare 

language was hard to understand but the acting was 

outstanding. 

Daisy 

 

 

Y6 Go Bowling 
On Wednesday Miss Asker and Mrs Hatch took us to 

York to go for lunch at McDonalds and then go bowling 

for our end of primary school treat.  We had great fun 

and the boys’ team along with Miss Asker thrashed the 

girls’ team along with Mrs Hatch.  After bowling, we 

played in the arcade.  What a great way to end our time 

at St Nicholas! 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

PYRAMID ROCK HOLIDAY CLUB 

Snape Village Institute 

Monday 22nd – Friday 26th July 

10am – 12.30 
for children who will be in Y1 or above in Sept 2019 

Email:  holidayclub20@yahoo.co.uk 

Phone:  01677 470736 (Elaine) 

Advanced registration is required please 

 

 
 

 

POWELLSPORTS1 HOLIDAY CLUB 
at St Wilfrid’s School, Ripon 

23 July – 23 August 9am – 3pm/4pm 

Each day will be £14 until 3pm, £16 until 4pm. 

Half days are available. 

See separate booking form for more details or 

contact Keith on 07882 173207. 

 

 

 
 

 

Riverside Service 
Everyone is warmly invited to join for a riverside 

service and hog roast on Sunday 28th July at 11am. 

Just make your way to the riverbank below the 

Marmion Tower. For catering purposes, please give 

Daphne a quick call if you are hoping to join.  

RSVP Daphne Bourne-Arton 470839 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
@ West Tanfield 

Providing full and part-time childcare and education 

places for children aged 2-5years+ 

Contact:  caspinall@seedlingsmontessori.info 

01677 427930 

07375 535992 
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